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- Central banks have increasingly different approaches to interest rates.

- Opportunities may arise in fixed income markets.

- Fed likely to hold for a while after CPI overshoot.

Given that geopolitics has been the source of most headlines in recent weeks, central bank 

policy has fallen from the top spot, although remains a significant factor impacting markets. As 

four of the largest developed market central banks- the Federal Reserve (Fed), Bank of England 

(BoE), European Central Bank (ECB) and Bank of Japan (BoJ)-have now held their first meetings 

of the year, it's important to revisit this topic, and this week, we take a closer look to discuss 

the divergence in their interest rate paths and what this may mean for markets this year. 

Not in a hurry 

After cutting rates by a total of 1 % in 2024, the Fed held rates steady at their first meeting of 

2025, with Chairman Jerome Powell saying the Fed is not "in a hurry" to lower rates as elevated 

price pressures reduce the need for further cuts. 1 His wait-and-see approach seemed justified

with the release of the Consumer Price Index (CPI) data earlier this week, which measures the 

prices of goods and services, showing that overall headline price pressures increased by 3% in 

the last year, and core pressures (which excludes the more volatile food and energy) increased 

3.3% compared to last year. Looking at shorter-term price momentum, the three-month 

annualised headline CPI rose to 4.5%, the highest since November 2022. This has pushed 

expectations for a Fed rate cut well into the fourth quarter, with markets now pricing in only 

one 0.25% cut this year. 

This report comes as investors ponder the risks of rising inflation amid ongoing tariff concerns. 

Tariffs could raise input cost for businesses and reciprocal tariffs may exacerbate the impact 

further. This, combined with fiscal policy ambiguity, prompted Atlanta Fed President Raphael 

Bostic to note "it's going to be impossible to make a judgement about where our policy should 

go".2 This suggests a long pause in the Fed's rate cutting cycle this year unless the data

warrants more immediate action. 

A thorny UK landscape 

The outlook for the UK is more complicated. The much-anticipated Labour budget in 2024, 

which included an increase in employer national insurance contributions, is likely to prove 

inflationary in the long term as businesses attempt to pass higher costs onto consumers. 

In their first meeting of the year, the BoE cut interest rates for the third time in six months, 

sticking with their 0.25% cut per quarter pace. The bank's nine-member Monetary Policy 

Committee voted 7-2 in favour of lowering borrowing costs by 0.25% to 4.5% from 4.75%. 

Catherine Mann, previously one of the most hawkish members of the Monetary Policy 

Committee, turned dovish and joined Swati Dhingra voting for a 0.50% cut, an effort to ease 
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Investors should be aware that past performance is not an indication of future performance, the 

value of investments and the income derived from them may fluctuate and you may not receive 

back the amount you originally invested. 

LGT Wealth Management UK LLP is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct 

Authority (FCA). Registered in England and Wales: OC329392. Registered office: Fourteen 

Cornhill, London, EC3V 3NR. 




